
 

Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

 
 

June 5, 2020 
 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 
RE: Case 17-E-0238: Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules and 

Regulations of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid for Electric Service 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

The enclosed Supplement, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (the 
“Company”), is transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public 
Service Commission (“Commission”). 

 
Supplement No. 35 

To P.S.C. 214 for Electric Service – Outdoor Lighting 

Effective: July 5, 2020 

This postponement supplement is being filed in compliance with the Commission’s Order Further 
Postponing Approved Electric and Gas Delivery Rate Increases and Updated Reduction to the Low Income 
Discount Credits (“Order”), issued and effective May 29, 2020. As directed by this Order, this supplement 
postpones the tariff leaves filed on February 28, 2020 in Case No. 17-E-0238. This filing proposes that the 
effective date of the tariff leaves will be postponed until August 1, 2020. 

 
The Company is requesting that this filing become effective on short notice on or before July 1, 2020. 

This filing is made in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic filing system) to the Commission’s 
regulations (16 NYCRR, Appendix 7-H). 

 
Also, in accordance with Ordering Paragraph 7 of the Order and as required by Public Service Law 

§66 (12)(b) and 16 New York Codes, Regulations and Rules §720-8.1 as to newspaper publication of the 
directed modifications have been waived. 

 
Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
/s/ Carol Teixeira 

 
Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

 
 

cc: Active Parties in Case No. 17-E-0238 (by DMM) 
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